Diversity Radio 107 FM transmitted across the Lancaster district throughout the month of October as part of an ongoing Community Radio project funded by the North West Development Agency and managed by St Martins College Business and Community Enterprise Unit.  

 

The broadcast was a partnership between St Martin's College, Lancaster and Morecambe College, Morecambe High School and the Lancaster District YMCA, but its success was mainly down to the enthusiasm of the volunteers, especially the small group who have met weekly for months, identified the YMCA as a studio base, approached Lancaster and Morecambe College and loaned equipment for the studio.  61 people had their debut as radio presenters and another 22 people were involved editing material, creating new computer programmes, interviewing people and generally helping out with the organisation of the station.  

 

Diversity FM was a truly diverse radio station, with programming ranging from interviews with local politicians, council officers, football club managers and local organisations, to music from pop to reggae, blues to Japanese.  Formats included comedy, children's shows, chat shows, interviews, phone-ins and documentary.  Over 40 local organisations were interviewed or otherwise involved.  As a reflection of the diversity of our district, however, it was only partly successful.  The most obvious lack was in women presenters.

 

The feedback we've received from participants and listeners has been excellent and we intend to be back on air in March, as part of our plan to develop a permanent Community Radio Station for the district.  In the meantime we are investigating internet broadcasting, which we hope will be up and running before the end of this year.  Our experiment with internet broadcast during the last few days of the festival brought responses from Australia, New Zealand, North and South America and Ireland and we are looking at e-links with community radio in Greece, Sweden and South Africa as part of our future plans.

 

This is an ongoing project and there's still a chance to become involved, with lots of workshops and training available in the studio at the YMCA, as well as an opportunity for us to come out to groups and centres to help you develop your own ideas for broadcast.  Just ring the YMCA (01524 32737) or e-mail m.macdonald@ucsm.ac.uk and leave a message.  We'll definitely get back to you!

  

Matt MacDonald

